
 
 

January 22, 2024 
 
 
Mr. Mark Anderson 
Anderson Bros. Inc. 
38721 Highway 169 
Onamia, Minnesota 56359 
abgonamia@hotmail.com 
 
 
Re:   Notice of Violation and Compliance Order/Settlement Agreement for Anderson Bros. Inc., 

Onamia, Minnesota  
ICIS # 600031364 Docket Number: RUST-05-2024-0004 

 

Dear Mr. Anderson: 

On September 8, 2023, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency issued a Notice of Violation and a 
Compliance Order/Settlement Agreement (Settlement Agreement) for violations of the Federal 
underground storage tank (UST) regulations at the Anderson Bros. Inc. facility, located at 38721 
Highway 169, Onamia, Minnesota. The violations were identified during an EPA UST inspection 
conducted on August 10, 2023.  

On January 9, 2024, EPA received your signed copy of the Settlement Agreement. On January 5, 2024, 
EPA received your last supporting documentation that the violations have been corrected. Your 
payment of $2,932.00 (check #13185) was confirmed by our finance office on January 18, 2024. The 
Settlement Agreement states that it is effective upon EPA’s final approval. I have enclosed a signed and 
dated copy of the approved Settlement Agreement. The original Settlement Agreement will remain in 
EPA’s file. We also have accepted and processed your payment as part of the settlement process.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Arturo Cisneros at cisneros.arturo@epa.gov or 
312-887-7447.  

       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Regional Hearing Clerk 
       United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
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cc: Emily Lane, ORC w/ enclosure, Lane.Emily@epa.gov 
 Milton Wise, EPA Finance Center, wise.milton@epa.gov 
 Eugene Strowbridge, Leech Lake Band of Ojibwe, Eugene.Strowbridge@llojibwe.net 
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